
 

 

Public Notice 
Future Ferries and Modifications to the Existing Channel at 
Wood Islands, PE 
– Public Comments Invited 

July 31, 2024 – Transport Canada, Environment and Climate Change Canada, and 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada must determine whether the proposed Future Ferries and 
Modifications to the Existing Channel at Wood Islands, PE, is likely to cause significant 
adverse environmental effects. 
 
To help inform this determination, the authorities are inviting comments from the public 
respecting that determination. All comments received will be considered public and may be 
posted online. For more information, individuals should consult the Privacy Notice. 
 
Written comments must be submitted by August 31, 2024 to: 

 
J. Jason Flanagan, M.Sc. 
Senior Environmental Advisor  
Environmental Programs and Indigenous Relations 
Transport Canada, Atlantic Region 
jason.flanagan@tc.gc.ca 
 

The Proposed Project 
Transport Canada is proposing to dredge approximately 100,000 cubic meters of the 
existing navigation channel and inner harbour at the Wood Islands Ferry Terminal, PE.  A 
containment cell and Disposal at Sea are being considered for the placement of dredged 
material. 
The proposed new containment cell will be constructed along the northwestern edge of the 
Wood Islands Ferry Terminal property.  Current design is a rock berm erected along the 
entire north and western perimeter of the cell as well as a portion of the south and eastern 
side that is not butting against existing infrastructure. The construction of this containment 
cell will involve creating the berm using a layer of core stone, topped with filter stone, and 
further fortified with a layer of armour stone and will employ heavy equipment, including 
excavators and haul trucks, operating from both the shore and the berm.  Its overall footprint 
is estimated at 26,500 square meters with a capacity to contain about 67,000 cubic meters 
of dredged material.   
Transport Canada may also require a Disposal at Sea permit if the former Disposal at Sea 
site approximately 6 km from the Wood Islands Ferry Terminal is used. 

https://iaac-aeic.gc.ca/050/evaluations/protection
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